
 

 

 

 

 

Friday, 25 February 2022 

Construction underway on new West Swan (Dayton) Primary 

School (planning name) 
 

Rita Saffioti, Member for West Swan, welcomes construction on the new primary school in 

Dayton. 

 

West Swan (Dayton) Primary School (planning name) had its design revealed late last year, 

shortly after construction had commenced on the corner of Arthur Street and Cranleigh 

Street, Dayton. 

The state-of-the-art primary school will provide capacity for 540 students and include a 

Kindergarten/Pre-primary block, four general learning blocks including art/science and 

inclusive education rooms, covered assembly area with music and canteen, hard courts, 

oval, administration block, library, staff room and staff and parent parking. 

Ms Saffioti met with foundation principal Mr Raymond Boyd to discuss construction 

progression and plans for the school once it opens.  

Mr Boyd together with a steering committee will determine the school’s name, logo, motto 

and colours. 

The local community will have the opportunity to participate in a community consultation 

process to choose the school’s name. 

Construction of Dayton’s newest school is being delivered by McCorkell Constructions and 

will be completed for the 2023 school year. 

Comments attributed to Member for West Swan Rita Saffioti:  

“Since being elected as the Member for West Swan in 2008, I have seen the growing 

number of families choosing to make Dayton their home. 

 

“I am pleased to have worked hard with the local community as this new primary school is 

much needed and will relieve enrolment pressure on nearby schools. 

“It was a pleasure to meet Raymond Boyd the new school’s foundation principal and to 

observe the magnificent work our builders have done so far.” 

Media contact: Greg Pekic 9248 3822 

 

 

 

 

 


